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President: Patricia Clunes – 5498 6066

Treasurer: Pam Termont-Schenk

Secretary: Cecil Neilson

Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Thank you everyone for the flowers I received upon coming back from Theatre last Thursday they were really beautiful.

I had my post op check with the doctor yesterday and he said that I’m looking just grand and can now begin to pick up my walking pace from 10 minutes to 30 – 60 minutes.  I can’t lift anything over 5kg until 23 December.

He has given me the all clear to go to NZ next Monday but not to go BUNGY JUMPING!!!  That’s ok because I didn’t want to do that anyway.

It was interesting going on the mini visit to Catherine in Canberra and not having a suitcase but ‘funny’ at the same time to see Neil with two suitcases and two cabin bags as I wasn’t allowed to do anything ‘heavy’ until after I saw the doctor.  
Catherine is really well and lives in a lovely part of Canberra with public transport outside the front door.  

Thanks to Sue for all the work that went into the submission for our Business Achievers Award and to the members who represented the club on the night.  I will look for the photos in the paper when I get around to reading a week’s lost news.

We had a good Breast Cushion Stuffing night at Helene’s home.  Thanks to all who could attend.

It was great to see Sandra at our last meeting I hope you can continue to attend Sandra as it is a bit isolating when you are out of the loop for any length of time.

The night at Burpengary Gardens Retirement Village on Monday 23 October was an interesting experience.  We had a lot of clients there viewing what we were doing and some thought we were setting up a shop and wanted to purchase items while others were a great help.  We were able to get the Emergency Packs and the Christmas Gifts completed as well as some Breast Cushions stuffed.  The Cakes will be done at Pam Berkett’s on 8 November for those able to attend.
	BIRTHDAYS
	ANNIVERSARIES

	Helene (20/11)
	Nil for November


TREASURERS REPORT

You should have received this from Pam by now.

STATUS OF WOMEN/SERVICE.
DVS Display : Blank roster sheets have been e-mailed to the police, DVS and Lifeline for them to indicate when their people will be able to help out. We will then need to fill in the spaces.  Roosters will be e-mailed to you in the next couple of weeks so please let me know if you know someone who can help. Pam T-s has paid the "rent" money to the shopping centre and was told that we won't be near the food court but probably outside the chemist.
Estrella of DVS will come to our November dinner meeting to receive the emergency packs and the gifts for the women. She will tell us about the project to which we contributed some financial assistance.

 On October 24 Helene Sue and Sara attended the launch of the DVS   Integrated Response and Strategic Plan Presentation.
Breast Cushion Project: 
There was a cushion stuffing night at my home on the 5 October with 31 cushions finished plus I have another 12 cushions and all are ready for distribution. On 23 October, several members and friends gathered at Burpengary Gardens Aged Care for a cake icing, packing and cushion stuffing evening.  These evenings are a time of fun and good fellowship. 

Harland books and Bursaries:  On 2 October President Patricia Clunes presented two copies of the Penny Harland book to Jane Cowell of the Caboolture Library. Members attending the school awards nights will also present a copy of the book to the school, for their library. The schools have been slow to inform us of the bursary receiptants so thank you to Sara for chasing them up for the information. We have nominations from 6 schools and are waiting for a name from Caboolture High. Narangba will not have an award this year as they insisted that they need at least 6 months notice from us to get it together. However, yesterday I was told that the Caboolture Christian School is Pre School to year 12 so maybe we could approach them about a bursary.
Books for Samoa: I have spoken with Fay Burns about the books which Sandra took to her earlier this year. She offered to return to the books to us so that they could go to Samoa. However, she said that they can use those books but don't need any more at this time.  I insisted that they keep what books they had and assured her that  what we have and are yet to be collected from the schools will be  acceptable for the shipment to Samoa. The books stored at Beachmere will soon be collected and the schools will receive a letter directing them to contact Osa (Samoan) when they have books ready to be collected.
Tony Burns is presently in Kenya and will be home for Christmas. He will contact us and hopes to attend our November dinner meeting to thank us for our support, explain the situation in Somalia.  I urged Fay to come to our meeting with Tony.
Helene 
Footprint of Service:  Please complete your footprint of service in the sign on book at each meeting.

MEMBERSHIP/ORGANIZATION

Glenda Moor is interested in joining our club and Sue has a friend who is also attending this coming Thursday night.
Barbara
PUBLICITY/COMMUNICATION/UNITED NATIONS

PUBLICITY

On 11 October, Helene had a very successful meeting with the Mayor who was very interested to hear all about our Zonta Club activities. The 
mayor accepted a "verbal" invitation to attend our 8 March International Women's Day luncheon and will bring a scarf for the auction. In support 
of our DVS display at the Morayfield Shopping centre, the Mayor invited Helene to address Council on 7 Nov to briefly explain our Club's 
activities and then focus on the display and hand out white ribbons to all present. As the media/ press will be present at the meeting we hope 
to see a "Zonta story" in the newspaper.
The Caboolture News paper of 18 October carried a story on our book and bursary presentations to Caboolture Shire high schools.
AWARDS NIGHT

Although Zonta of Caboolture didn’t win an award Sue & Richard, Pam Termont- Schank, Cecil and Pam Berkett enjoyed the evening.
Nomination for this award has been good publicity for the club and congratulations to the winner.

Radio 4OUR
 Helene Mccarthy did the broadcast this month and will do so again in November
 unless someone else would like to volunteer.

Sue

A SANDRA UPDATE

On Thursday the surgeon told me, for the first time, that he was quite worried about my ankle when he removed the orthopaedic boot as it was' behind the eight ball' as regards  the upward movement. He commended me on my dedication to the daily exercises and said that I was now nearly average for this stage of rehabilitation. I still need more physiotherapy to increase my upper movement as it is 5 to 10 percent below average. Peter will take me to the Dinner Meeting on Thursday and collect me at 9.00pm. 
OTHER INFORMATION FOR YOUR CONSIDERATION.

A letter was received from a young woman who is involved in wheelchair dancing.  She is a representative for Australia at the world event in Malta.  Her request was assistance in fundraising by becoming involved in a disco night, or selling chocolates or selling Cookie Man biscuits.  Board members agreed that for our club it may be more appropriate to give a donation and we should take it to he club meeting. Sue suggested the following recommendation.

Board Recommendation: That the ZC of Caboolture donates $100 to _______ as a contribution towards the costs of travelling to Malta to represent Australia, with the proviso that if she doesn’t travel then the money is returned to our club.
Can all members consider this motion for our next meeting?
TITBITS

Who was the greatest financier in the Bible?

Noah; he was floating his stock while everyone was in liquidation.

Who was the greatest female financier in the Bible

Pharaoh’s daughter; she went down to the bank of the Nile and drew out a little prophet.

What kind of a man was Boaz before he got married?

Ruth-less.

What kind of motor vehicles are in the Bible?

David’s Triumph was heard throughout the land and Honda …. Because the apostles were all in one Accord.

Who was the greatest comedian in the Bible?

Samson; he brought the house down.

ATTENDANCE AT MEETINGS:

If you are unable to attend the meeting tomorrow night can you please phone Cecil so that she can advise the Tavern of the correct numbers.

Patricia







